
Report on Guru Purnima Celebration at University Campus 

The Cultural Club of our university organized a solemn and inspiring Guru Purnima celebration 

on 10/7/2025, held in the university seminar hall. The event brought together faculty and staff in 

reverence of the age-old Guru-Shishya tradition, celebrating the invaluable contribution of 

teachers in shaping the minds and lives of learners. 

The event commenced with the ceremonial lighting of the lamp, followed by a soulful Saraswati 

Vandana. The significance of Guru Purnima was eloquently introduced, highlighting its spiritual, 

educational, and cultural importance in Indian tradition. 

Hon’ble Vice Chancellor Dr. S. D. Pandey graced the occasion as the Chief Guest. In his 

address, he emphasized the timeless relevance of the Guru-Shishya parampara, reflecting on how 

a true guru not only imparts knowledge but also instills values, discipline, and vision in the life 

of a student. He encouraged students to always respect their mentors and carry forward the 

legacy of learning with humility and dedication. 

Following this, several faculty members shared their thoughts on the sacred bond between guru 

and shishya. They spoke of their personal experiences as both learners and mentors, 

underscoring how mutual respect, trust, and a thirst for knowledge form the core of this 

relationship. Their reflections added a personal and philosophical depth to the event. 

The event concluded with a heartfelt Vote of Thanks delivered by Registrar Dr. Manish 

Upadhyay, who appreciated the efforts of the Cultural Club and all contributors. He 

acknowledged the presence of the esteemed Vice Chancellor, Faculty, and Non-teaching staff 

expressing gratitude for making the event meaningful and memorable. 

 





 


